January 5, 2021

Dear Ms. Fitch:

I've been on the Combined Community Services board for about 14 years. I came on the board while working with people with cognitive disabilities and having a physical disability myself. I use a wheelchair, and I've been on my own since the age of 22. I'm now 63, and over the years I've used just about all the community support programs available. I've seen some programs work well and some not so well. I also want to continue serving on the board because I want to represent older adults who are also disabled. There are organizations for younger disabled adults and the elderly, but our needs are different than the needs of able bodied elderly, and I want to make sure older people with disabilities are represented. We're always fighting budget cuts, and my needs are getting higher as I get older, so I want to make sure that my group is kept in mind at budget time.

I feel that I'll always give 100% because I walk the walk and talk the talk.

Sincerely,

Luanne MCGregor Milwaukee, WI 53220 (414) 544-8856